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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, April 15, 2021 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: C Mathes (Chair), K Hansen, J McNett, A Olson, D Way
Commissioners Absent:  None
Staff Present:  M Everton, C Bigelow
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes from March 18, 2021 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA
Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Jennifer Lewis reported that Friends has retained Jennifer Pitner on a limited basis and that David Hansen has reconciled all financial activity to the Exceed database.  Letters will be going out to the donor base shortly.
DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL/STAFF REPORTS

The ED updated the Board as follows.  Patron traffic has picked up, as have daily revenue receipts.  A number of pre-Covid programs have restarted on a limited basis, with more in the pipeline.  We continue to operate under Phase 3 restrictions.  Comm Hansen noted that county trends are negative and that we may see a move back to Phase 2 on May 3, which would affect our capacity going forward.
Financials were reviewed.  We showed a $27K gain in March.  We are positive to budget by $56K YTD.  Cash position at the end of March was $338K.
NEW/OLD BUSINESS
1. Committee Reports.  The Personnel committee reported that an update to the Employee Manual was underway.  Changes will be distributed to Board members shortly.  Edits will be reviewed and voted on at the May meeting.  An additional Personnel committee matter was moved to executive session as it involved a confidential personnel matter.  No other committee reports were submitted.  The ED suggested to Comm Way that a Levy committee meeting in May was advisable and he asked that it be scheduled.
2. Grant Activity.  Carla reported that the Firehouse Subs Foundation grant application was declined.  We continue to work with state reps on various state and federal grant opportunities.  Once swim lessons fully restart, we will submit a number of grants related to this activity.
3. Lap Swim Metrics.  March numbers were reviewed without comment.  
4. Annual Retreat.  Remains on hold, pending May candidacy filings.
ADJOURN
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  The next virtual meeting will be held May 20 @ 5:30 pm.
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